

**Huskisson Woollamia Community Voice –
Minutes
General Meeting – Monday 21 October 2024,
7pm
Huskisson Community Centre
Chair: Jo Warren**



**PO Box 65,
Huskisson,
NSW 2540
Tel: 0419 483 297
exec@hwcv.org.au
www.hwcv.org.au**

Attendance: Penny Davidson, Carol Blake, , Leslie Lockwood, Tony Rizzuto, Walter Salmon, , Tony Lim, Alex Paton, Larelle Paton, Roger Hart, Joanne Warren, Rachel Marsden, Sue Willis, Tim Peach, Shirley Fitzgerald, Maureen Noonan, Sandra Eckersley, Ruth Catlin, Evan Christen, Kevin Freund, Suzanne Freund

1. Acknowledgement of Traditional owners

Chair acknowledged traditional owners and elders past and present.

2. Welcome and apologies:

Apologies: Mark Wareham Jan Bruck, Margot Curtis, Carol Rizutto

3. Previous Minutes:

Moved by Alex Paton, Seconded by Leslie Lockwood that Minutes from the meeting 19 August 2024 be accepted.

Motion passed.

4. Business arising

- a. Cycle way – Council is willing to look at cycleway but would like more clarity re concerns. Walter to liaise with Jo to continue discussion with council.
- b. Pub noise update – entire complaint is now being handled in Sydney Liquor and Gaming. Hotel now closes as per licence at 11.30.

LEP review will start in 2025 – will be a 4 year task.

Better to be proactive and provide information to planners than simply respond when calling for feedback. DCPs will also be reviewed.

November meeting to discuss how to put together preferences to council.

5. Treasurer's report:

See end of minutes – only additional expense is room hire. Have received annual donation from council, and local businesses are now funding the dog tidy bags

Moved by Tim Peach, Seconded by Leslie Lockwood that Treasurer's Report be accepted.
Motion passed.

**6. Outstanding correspondence:
No outstanding correspondence**

7. HHA Update

There is no legal obligation for the Owner of site to maintain the church. He has written to the HHA indicating that he would 'welcome your input' as he 'is at a loss as to what to do with the site'.

HHA is reaching out to new councillors.

Currently supporting JLALC objection to Sealark's proposal in Culburra where they have removed 15,000 artefacts.

HHA has two petitions supporting JLALC.

Rescinding the heritage listing is possible but involves several steps and will take some time.

8. Council will be seeking feedback on returning the 45 degree rule to previous version. Comment not yet open. HWCV believe the trial should continue to completion and proper analysis and publication of results. Changes that were introduced and may be lost are:
only trees deemed dangerous to be removed need to notify council when a tree is removed
council undertaking spot checks
arborists are required to have Level 3 qualifications

9. Vote of thanks to Evan Christen for his time on Council.

10. Council is establishing a Financial Review Committee – concern expressed that it won't be representative of the diversity of the Shoalhaven

11. Hawke St / Nowra St DA conciliation
Approx 20 to 25 people attended. Very good presentations. Proposal exceeds building codes on a number of issues. Tony Rizzuto spoke on behalf of the HWCV.
No outcome as yet.

Meeting closed at 8.05 pm.

Next meeting: 7:00pm Monday 18 November 2024 at the Huskisson Community Centre

12. General Business

a. Multi-unit proposal in Woollamia

6 or 7 letters were written by community members objecting to the proposal
unsure of where the proposal is up to, and no decision yet.

b. Triathlon use of Woollamia path – some residents are concerned that the triathlon is expanding – this is a new event, and new route to be used.

Need to identify specific issues, and desired outcomes.

Unsure how many events Elite Energy has.

Contact for Elite Energy is: 4423 7775 or office@eliteenergy.com.au

Huskisson Woollamia Community Voice - Treasurers Report

Monday 21 October 2024

	Date paid	Amount
Balance b/f (from meeting on 29 April 2024)		742.81
Meeting room hire (29 April, 24 June & 19 August)	various	49.9
Shoalhaven Council annual donation	15/08/2024	500.0
Closing balance	14/10/2024	1,192.91

Item	Action	Responsibility	Status
minutes	Send confirmed minutes to Council	Penny	
minutes	Put minutes on website – final August, draft October	Tony	
Cycleway concerns	Jo and Walter to clarify concern and meet with council		
numbers to ring	numbers to ring if concerned to include in email out: tree removal; jet skis; litter other?	Penny	
Electric bikes and scooters	Write to Council reporting use of e scooters and asking for education on ebike safety and use of walkways		
Car speed in town	Write to Traffic committee asking for 'slow down for wildlife' and 'thank you for travelling at 50kmh' signs		

DRAFT